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  Trust Headquarters St George's Hospital  Corporation Street Stafford ST16 3SR  www.mpft.nhs.uk 
Miss Emma Serrano Area Coroner for Staffordshire  
By email:  
 
 
6 June 2025 
Dear Ma’am, 
Regulation 28 Report into the death of Mr William Anthony Grieve 
Midlands Partnership NHS Foundation Trust (“MPFT”) acknowledges receipt of the Regulation 28 Report to Prevent Future Deaths following the inquest into the tragic death of Mr Grieve. On 
behalf of MPFT I would first like to offer my sincere condolences to Mr Grieve’s friends and family for their tragic loss. 
MPFT provides the following response to the Regulation 28 Report.  
It is important to note at the outset that MPFT were not notified of Coroner’s investigation had no input into the inquest process, and, were not present at the final court hearing, as such, were not privy to any of the evidence which led to your concerns. This response is provided in absence of any knowledge of the evidence. Further, this response will only refer to matters which are directly 
under MPFT’s knowledge and control. 
MPFT take a collaborative approach with other colleagues and have met with representatives at 
North Staffordshire Combined Healthcare Trust (“NSCHT”) in relation to your concerns raised in your Regulation 28 report. MPFT are committed to continuing this collaborative approach and always take any concerns and issues with care seriously and are dedicated to continually improving patient safety and learning. 
Talking Therapies- MPFT 
MPFT holds the contract for Talking Therapies in Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent, and sub-contracts to other partners. There are 7 different organisations who sub-contract from MPFT, NSCHT are one such provider. NSCHT provide the Talking Therapies services in Stoke, who I understand provided treatment to Mr Grieve. 
NSCHT are responsible for the provision and performance of this service and are responsible for oversight of mandatory training of all staff working in the Stoke locality team. However, if MPFT 
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make a change to the whole contract in terms of the expectations regarding staff training MPFT would take responsibility for delivering that training. 
MPFT oversee the provision of the service by monthly national reporting, which is collated by the MPFT Business Intelligence Team and by quarterly reporting by partner organizations into the NHS Talking Therapies Governance Board, chaired by the MPFT Director of Operations and attended by commissioners/the ICB. 
MPFT would expect any concerns held by any of the sub-contractors to be raised in line with the contract. Where concerns are with MPFT Clinical Director and Deputy Clinical Director would work closely with managers in the Stoke locality to assist them in rectify any issues. 
Electronic Record Keeping Systems 
Talking Therapies use the IAPTUS electronic record system. This is a nationally recognised bespoke clinical record system used by Talking Therapies services nationwide and is one of only two systems which are nationally recommended for use in this context. The system LORENZO is the electronic record system used by secondary care and Crisis staff in North Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent. Rio is the electronic record system used by secondary care and Crisis staff in South Staffordshire   
Secondary care providers do not have access to the IAPTUS system. There are important, considered, reasons for this. 

1. Talking Therapies in Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent treat a large number of NHS staff for therapy. They have been consented that their notes will remain confidential from other NHS services unless there are issues of risk or safeguarding, to assure them that their colleagues will not be able to view those psychological therapy notes. To open this access to IAPTUS and other NHS Staff poses a risks of breaches of confidentiality and a risk that staff will no longer come forward to access the service.  2. All patients have been consented on the basis that only their direct care team will have access to their notes. As around 30,000- 40,000 patient records are created annually on the system, it would be impossible to re-consent those people historically if access to the system was to change.   3. Staff supervision notes, which are notes which document oversight and input from a supervisor and any guidance provided to ensure the quality of the service provided and to ensure that staff receive the necessary support and feedback to perform their roles effectively, are held on IAPTUS.  They are held separately to patient records. There is no way of restricting access to these notes to other users.  4. If access were to be widened (which due to points 1,2 and 3 above is currently not something we are considering) additional user accounts would need to be created.   5. If access were given to NSCHT staff, equivalent access would need to be offered to all partners organisations on the contract making the system unwieldy. Very complex Data Protection Impact Assessments would be required regarding information sharing due to the complexities of the number of partner organisations working on the contract and the information all of them would be able to view.   
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6. Nationally, it is not usual practice that secondary care staff have access to the Talking Therapies record system for the clinical and cost reasons outlined above. If urgent or serious risk presents in Talking Therapies services, it is standard and expected practice that these risks should be escalated to secondary care within the system immediately as per Talking Therapies national guidance, due to there being no medical staff in the team to advise on this.   7. There is no block within the IAPTUS system to enable users to access only parts of the notes – if access is grated the entire record, plus supervision notes, will be viewable.   
Risk Assessments 
As a service, Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent Talking Therapies introduced a new process of assessing and documenting risk which came into force on 1 May 2025.  
This is in response to the new national guidance regarding the removal of risk stratification from risk assessment and notes. The process has been undertaken by all Talking Therapies Services led by MPFT and for Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent, this has been led by the MPFT employed Clinical Director and senior clinicians in the service employed by MPFT and NSCHT, under the supervision of the MPFT Associate Director of Safety, Risk and Compliance and MPFT Director of Psychological Services.   
All staff working in the service received training on the new processes in April 2025. The training comprised of a live training session which was recorded for staff who were absent to watch at their earliest opportunity. A resource pack was also provided to all staff outlining in writing the new processes and requirements for assessing risk and writing this in notes.   
Following implementation, a robust auditing process will be taking place monthly from July 2025 to ensure compliance and address any further staff training needs. 
Should you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact Legal.services@mpft.nhs.uk.  
Yours Sincerely, 

Chief Executive  
Midlands Partnership NHS University NHS Foundation Trust  




